MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 13TH MAY 2019 AT ALL SAINTS CHURCH. BESTHORPE. AT 7.00PM 
Present. Cllr Mr A Watling – Chairman of Besthorpe Parish Council. Mr J M Watling – Parish Clerk.  
Also Present. 2 Members of The Public 
Apologies. None Received 
Chairman’s Annual Report. After many years of trying we now have our first affordable style housing under construction in Besthorpe, 2 semidetached Houses are being built now on the site next to Wolf Brewery. We tried to get this added as a condition of planning consent in the village but Breckland would not or could not action this request. For some strange reason it’s not a requirement of small developments. It was only in the end in this case down to the generosity of the developer. We have had many 4 and 5 bed houses built in Besthorpe over the last 20 years but none that were I feel within reach of a first-time or second time buyers. We have lost three very good councillors lately in Laurence Barnett, David Dore and Vice chair Pat Hagen. They will be missed and I wish them good luck in the future and I hope one day they may return. May I welcome our new councillors who will I’m sure be an asset to the village and I look forward to working with them in future. This was an election year and it was pleasing to see that Bobbie, Luke and James T, all stood and along with myself were returned. I would like to thank James our Clerk for all his hard work throughout the year, the roll of parish councillor is made much easier with a good Clerk and we have an excellent well qualified one so thank you. We are still plagued by fly tipping and general rubbish throwing in the parish, we can only report instances to Breckland who will clear it up. I do intend when I get time intend to carry out a litter pick in the village. Responsibility for downloading the speed date has been handed to Attleborough Speed watch who will also be manning the hand held speed camera in designated sites in the village. 
Parish Clerk’s Report  The Parish Council set a budget for the year ending 31.3.19 of 
£5184.00. which is a 3% reduction on the year 2018 and down 6% from financial year 2017. Expenditure during the year was well within budgetary limits enabling the Parish Council to set a budgetary requirement for the year 2019/20 of £5,254.00 an increase of just over 1% which is a good achievement considering both Breckland and Norfolk Council are increasing budgetary requirements for year 2019/20 of over 5%.  The Parish Council will for future years continue to be an Exempt Authority under new audit regulation. This means we will not have to pay a fee to government auditors. The new General Data Protection Regulations which came into force on 28th May 2018 and have placed a great administrative burden of all Parish Councils which require much more stricter controls on how Parish Council look after and use their data.  This has resulted in the Parish Council having to create and adopt  5 new policy documents and a Data Protection Impact Assessment document despite the extra administrative burden Besthorpe Parish Council will continue to be fully compliant. During the last 12 months the Parish Council dealt with 31 new planning applications and continue to be closely involved in the Attleborough Development Partnership. Of the planning applications 18 were approved, 2 refused permission, 1 withdrawn and 10 are still awaiting a final decision by Breckland. An Internal Control Policy created by Parish Council means that systems are in place to maintain good financial governance. The Responsible Financial Officer/Parish Clerk has legal responsibility to ensure that proper internal controls are set up and maintained. These controls ensure that all income due is received; all expenses are properly authorised; books are maintained including regular bank reconciliations; income and expenditure are in accordance with budgets. The full requirements are set out within the Accounts and Audit Regulations 2014. Besthorpe Parish Council has a number of systems in place to support and manage internal control. I would like to thank all the Parish Councillors for their commitment and support over the past year. 
Matters raised by Residents. None  
There being no further business the meeting closed at 7.19pm. 
